

Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York (ACUSNY); Records

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on September 28, 2021.

M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Table of Contents

Summary Information	3
Administrative History	3
Scope and Contents	5
Arrangement of the Collection	5
Administrative Information	6
Controlled Access Headings	7
Collection Inventory	7
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes	7
Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/President's Planning Retreat	20
Annual Meetings	24
Legislation	28
Correspondence and Subject Files	33
Membership Files	56
Publications	63
Minute Books	64
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes	66
Minority Faculty Project	68
Service Files	73
Visiting Student Program	74
Accounting Files	75

Summary Information

Repository: M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Title: Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York

(ACUSNY) Records

ID: apap003

Date [inclusive]: 1938-1992

Physical Description: 22.5 cubic ft.

Physical Location: The materials are located onsite in the department.

Language of the

Material:

English.

Abstract: An early organization representing higher education before the

Legislature and the Executive in Albany, as well as the Federal

Government in Washington D.C.

Preferred Citation

Preferred citation for this material is as follows:

Identification of specific item, series, box, folder, Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York (ACUSNY) Records, 1938-1992. M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, University at Albany, State University of New York (hereafter referred to as the ACUSNY Records).

Administrative History

The Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York (ACUSNY) was founded in 1906 on the initiative of Commissioner of Education Andrew S. Draper and President Nicholas Murray Butler of Columbia University. The founding meeting of the Association included representatives of the municipal colleges of New York City as well as the private colleges and universities, which then accounted for most of the State's small colleges enrollment. The State teachers colleges joined soon thereafter. For approximately fifty years ACUSNY was virtually the only organization representing higher education before the Legislature and the Executive in Albany, as well as the Federal Government in Washington D.C. ["Introduction to ACUSNY". ACUSNY: Albany (N.Y.), undated].

[^] Return to Table of Contents

ACUSNY's present membership includes all four sectors of higher education in the State--the State University of New York (SUNY), the City University of New York (CUNY), independent colleges and universities, and proprietary (for profit) colleges authorized by the Board of Regents to confer degrees. Although other organizations now exist to represent the particular needs of these institutions, most institutions maintain their affiliation to ACUSNY, recognizing their unity of purpose, despite differences in their financing and governing structures [In 1956 ACUSNY's private institutions were organized as the constituency of The Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities (CICU), which until 1972 functioned as an integral part of the Association. Following the incorporation of the Association and the Commission by the Regents of The University of the State of New York in May 1972, the Commission became a separate legal entity for the advocacy of independent institutions. Les W. Ingalls, "ACUSNY, Statement of Purpose", 1976]. Rather than representing higher education on specific legislation and executive decisions, ACUSNY now serves members as an information clearing-house on matters where the State Education Department is involved, on relations with other state agencies concerned with activities affecting higher education and on legislation concerning higher education in the State. Through its executive committee, annual, and special meetings the Association provides a forum where college presidents can meet to discuss their common goals and concerns either among themselves or with the leaders of State government, business, elementary and secondary education, and other communities within the State ["Introduction to ACUSNY"].

Since 1985, Business affairs and properties of ACUSNY are managed by the Board of Trustees, which consists of ten trustees of the Commission Independent Colleges and Universities, seven trustees of the State University, three trustees of the City University, and one trustee of the Association of Proprietary Colleges. At the time of the Annual Meeting, the Board of Trustees designates the President, Vice President and Treasurer, and four other trustees, one each from SUNY, CUNY, the Independent and Propriarity sectors from among its membership to form a smaller working group called the executive committee. The executive committee meets periodically with the executive officer to oversee the ongoing business of ACUSNY ["Bylaws, Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York", approved at the Annual Meeting, November 22, 1985, and amended at the Annual Meeting, November 3, 1989]. In addition, the Rensselaerville Seminars, which were begun in 1971, offer an opportunity for chief executive officers to speak freely with each other. The major concern is to foster a common bond between public and independent colleges and universities, as well as to explore those areas of mutual concern where joint effort may produce results beneficial to all of higher education in New York State [L.W.I to Clifton R. Wharton, June 13, 1983].

The Association also sponsors, conducts, and cooperates in various projects for the improvement and advancement of higher education in New York State. Some of the major projects with which the Association has been involved include the organization of the emergency colleges for veterans following World War II, the expansion and improvement of the state's student financial aid programs (scholarships, graduate fellowships, scholar incentive awards and tuition assistance), the improvement of education opportunities for the disadvantaged, and the establishment of state aid for private colleges [Les W. Ingalls. "ACUSNY, Statement of Purpose", 1976].

On July 1, 1992 the position of the Executive Director and the Albany Headquarters of the organization were abolished. The Directorship rotates between the State University of New York (SUNY) Chancellor, the City University of New York (CUNY) Chancellor and the President of the Commission on

Independent Colleges and Universities (CICU) [Conversation of Geoffrey Williams with George Sussman, Executive Director of ACUSNY, June 15, 1992. ACUSNY].

^ Return to Table of Contents

Scope and Contents

The records of the Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York (ACUSNY) contain minutes of the Board of Trustees, the executive committee and annual meetings; correspondence both to members and to other individuals and institutions involved with higher education in New York; reports both by ACUSNY committees and other education organizations; newsletters; copies of education legislation; and other records that document the concerns and activities of the Association from 1938-1992, and in particular between 1945-1992. The files contain very little information concerning lobbying in Washington, D.C.

Especially complete is the documentation of the executive committee and the annual meetings, and of the Association's involvement in the State legislative process. While illustrating the social, financial, and political concerns of the higher education community as a whole, these records also illuminate the often quite divergent interests of public versus private institutions, especially with regard to the use of state funds.

There are extensive records illustrating the Association's continual efforts towards improving student financial aid and access to higher education, and ensuring fair treatment of educational institutions under state social benefits, taxation, and labor legislation. However, the records also illustrate how the concerns of the educational community were shaped by the larger political and social environment, for example the need for a state university, 1947-1949; universal military training and college deferment 1952; subversion in education, 1953; the use of state bonds for college and university construction, 1955; interinstitutional cooperation, 1956-1973; the expansion of SUNY, 1965; Bundy Aid to private education, 1965-1978; the New York State Constitutional Convention, 1967; and the anti-war protests during the Vietnam War, 1969; the establishment of visiting student programs, 1969-1990; the political resolution of educational problems, 1972; the higher education movement, 1975; discussion about problems and prospects of higher education in the next two decades, 1981; statements of principles concerning relations among the sectors, 1983; the establishment of the Minority Faculty Project, 1988-1990; retirement plan, 1990; and service and volunteer programs, 1988-1992.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Arrangement of the Collection

Organized into 13 topical files series.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Revision Description

EAD file created J. Boyle added new publication and revised arrangement of Series 7. Encoded in EAD by Conversion and encoding by ArchProteus 2014 2017 2016

Processing Information

Processed in 1990 by Jean Kemble (October 8, 1990), Marisa Goetz (March 2, 1993).

Acquisition Information

All items in this manuscript group, except one, were donated to the University Libraries, M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections and Archives, by the Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York on August 14, 1989 and June 24, 1992. Dennis Dahl donated one publicated, "The Education of a Teacher" in January 2017.

Access

Access to this record group is unrestricted.

Copyright

The researcher assumes full responsibility for conforming with the laws of copyright. Whenever possible, the M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections and Archives will provide information about copyright owners and other restrictions, but the legal determination ultimately rests with the researcher. Requests for permission to publish material from this collection should be discussed with the Head of Special Collections and Archives.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Controlled Access Headings

- Universities and colleges -- New York (State) -- Finance.
- Universities and colleges -- Law and legislation -- New York (State).
- Student aid -- New York (State).
- Lobbying -- New York (State).
- Minutes.
- Correspondence.
- Education
- Social Activists and Public Advocates
- Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York.
- State University of New York.
- College of the City of New York (1926-1961)
- City University of New York.
- Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities.

Collection Inventory

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes, 1944-1991

Physical Description: 6 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains meeting minutes, background information sent to Executive Committee members, reports by ACUSNY's Commission on Non-Tax Supported Colleges and Universities, reports by the State Board of Regents, the State Education Department and the University of the State of New York, ACUSNY statements to the Governor and the Legislature, and addresses to the Association's members by prominent figures in the field of education. The series also includes correspondence with the Governor's Office, the Board of Regents, the Commissioner of Education, the Chancellors of the CUNY and SUNY systems, and university and college presidents. This series illustrates ACUSNY's continuous involvement in such issues as admissions policies, student financial aid, state aid to educational institutions and state labor legislation. It also documents the Association's position on specific issues, for example Universal Military Training and college deferment, 1952; sponsorship in athletics, 1951; subversion in education, 1953; the use of state bonds for college and university construction, 1955; educational institutions interinstitutional cooperation, 1956-1973; library reference and research resources, 1963-1965; Bundy aid to private education, 1965-1978; the Constitutional Convention, 1967; visiting students program, 1969-1970; ACUSNY's involvement in federal legislation, 1968, 1973; tuition assistance, 1980; relations among the sectors, 1983; migration patterns of students, 1985; public information activities, 1988; the teaching profession, 1988; creation of new ACUSNY bylaws, 1991.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description

Instances

Meeting, 1950 June 16

	Box 1 (1- Folder 1 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1950 December 6	Box 1 (1- Folder 2 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1951 March 15	Box 1 (1- Folder 3 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1951 May 15	Box 1 (1- Folder 4 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1951 October 25	Box 1 (1- Folder 5 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1952 March 11	Box 1 (1- Folder 6 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1952 May 20	Box 1 (1- Folder 7 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1952 October 24	Box 1 (1- Folder 8 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1953 March 10	Box 1 (1- Folder 9 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1953 May 21	Box 1 (1- Folder 10 Executive Committee	

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1953 November 6	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 11
Meeting, 1954 March 11	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1954 September 8	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 13
Meeting, 1954 December 16	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 14
Meeting, 1955 March 10	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 15
Meeting, 1955 May 23	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 16
Meeting, 1955 September 9	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 17
Meeting, 1956 March 2	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 18
Meeting, 1956 May 18	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 19
Executive Committee Meetings, Minutes, 1944-1991	Box 1 (1- Executive	Folder 20

	Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1956 September 28	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 21
Meeting, 1957 January 21	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 22
Meeting, 1957 April 23	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 23
Meeting, 1957 November 15	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 24
Meeting, 1958 February 19	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 25
Meeting, 1958 June 20	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 26
Meeting, 1958 September 26	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 27
Meeting, 1958 October 3	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 28
Meeting, 1959 January 14	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 29

Meeting, 1959 March 5

	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 30
Meeting, 1959 September 2	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 31
Meeting, 1959 December 2	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 32
Meeting, 1960 March 9	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 33
Meeting, 1960 September 20	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 34
Meeting, 1960 December 7	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 35
Meeting, 1961 March 2	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 36
Meeting, 1961 September 20	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 37
Meeting, 1962 February 11	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 38
Meeting, 1962 September 11	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee	Folder 39

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1963 January 30	Box 1 (1- Folder 40 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1963 October 7	Box 1 (1- Folder 41 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1964 January 29	Box 1 (1- Folder 42 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1964 September 21	Box 1 (1- Folder 43 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1965 February 11	Box 1 (1- Folder 44 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1965 October 19	Box 1 (1- Folder 45 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1966 March 10	Box 1 (1- Folder 46 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1966 October 18	Box 1 (1- Folder 47 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1967 March 16	Box 1 (1- Folder 48 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1967 April 18	Box 1 (1- Folder 49 Executive	

	Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1967 May 16	Box 1 (1-	Folder 50
Scope and Contents	Executive Committee	
(Special meeting, Liaison committee).	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1967 October 17	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 51
Meeting, 1968 February 6	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 52
Meeting, 1968 March 19	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 53
Meeting, 1968 October 23	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 54
Meeting, 1969 February 26	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 55
Meeting, 1969 October 28	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 56
Meeting, 1970 March 3	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 57
Meeting, 1970 October 20	Box 1 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 58

Meeting, 1973 August 81973 September 25

	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 1
Meeting, 1973 November 29	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 2
Meeting, 1974 March 5	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 3
Meeting, 1974 April 221974 June 19	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 4
Meeting, 1974 December 10	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 5
Meeting, 1975 March 18	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 6
Meeting, 1975 June 18	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 7
Meeting, 1975 October 22	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 8
Meeting, 1975 December 4	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 9
Meeting, 1976 February 10	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee	Folder 10

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1976 April 6	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 11
Meeting, 1976 September 16	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1976 October 20	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 13
Meeting, 1976 November 3	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 14
Meeting, 1977 March 9 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 15-16
Meeting, 1977 September 27	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 17
Meeting, 1977 November 7	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 18
Meeting, 1978 March 8	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 19
Meeting, 1978 June 15	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 20
Meeting, 1978 October 3	Box 2 (1- Executive	Folder 21

	Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1978 December 11	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 22
Meeting, 1979 February 22	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 23
Meeting, 1979 April 17	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 24
Meeting, 1979 June 12	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 25
Meeting, 1979 October 8 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 26-27
Meeting, 1979 Scope and Contents Includes consideration of institution eligibility for federal funds.	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 28
Meeting, 1979 Scope and Contents (Special Meeting on membership and mission).	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting	Folder 29
Meeting, 1980 February 20	Minutes) Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 30
Meeting, 1980 June 5	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee	Folder 31

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1980 October 2	Box 2 (1- Folder 32 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1981 February 19	Box 2 (1- Folder 33 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1981 October 1	Box 2 (1- Folder 34 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1981 November 2	Box 2 (1- Folder 35 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1982 February 17	Box 2 (1- Folder 36 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1982 June 8	Box 2 (1- Folder 37 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1982 July 14	Box 2 (1- Folder 38 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1982 October 6	Box 2 (1- Folder 39 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1982 December 1	Box 2 (1- Folder 40 Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1983 January 19	Box 2 (1- Folder 41 Executive	

	Committee Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1983 March 16	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 42
Meeting, 1983 June 14	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 43
Meeting, 1983 September 14	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 44
Meeting, 1983 November 22	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 45
Meeting, 1984 January 181984 March 8	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 46
Meeting, 1984 May 31984 May 15	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 47
Meeting, 1984 July 18	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 48
Meeting, 1985 January 30	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 49
Meeting, 1985 April 29	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 50

Meeting, 1985 May 30

	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 51
Meeting, 1985 October 1	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 52
Meeting, 1986 April 21	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 53
Meeting, 1986 August 26	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 54
Meeting, 1986 November 6	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 55
Meeting, 1987 February 9	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 56
Meeting, 1987 March 20	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 57
Meeting, 1988 February 26	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 58
Meeting, 1988 March 2	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 59
Meeting, 1988 June 16	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee	Folder 60

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1988 October 27	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 61
Meeting, 1989 March 2	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 62
Meeting, 1990 March 9	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 63
Meeting, Conference Call, 1990 November 9	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 64
Meeting, 1991 July 31	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 65
Meeting, 1991 October 30 Physical Description: 2 folders	Box 2 (1- Executive Committee Meeting Minutes)	Folder 66-67

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/President's Planning Retreat, 1971-1991

Physical Description: 4.66 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

The retreats were begun in 1971 at the suggestion of former SUNY Chancellor Boyer to foster a common bond between public and independent colleges and universities. Subsequent to 1985 the retreats came to be known as President's Retreats. The series contains executive committee resolutions, correspondence, and reports from the Board of Regents, the Commission on Independent Colleges and Universities, the State Education Department, the American Council on Education. The contents focus upon particular issues in education: inter-institutional cooperation, 1971; political resolutions of education problems, 1972; student financial support, 1973; projecting college enrollments, 1974; the economics and politics of higher education management, 1975; what labor, government, and the community expect of higher education, 1976; resources for higher education, 1977; federal regulations, academic integrity, and public accountability, 1978; the state's stake in higher education, 1979; higher education and the New York economy, 1981; the role of the president in shaping the undergraduate curriculum,

1984; elevation of higher education among the state's priorities, 1986; connection of community service and college payment, 1989. The series also includes files on president's retreats.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Seminar, 1971 Scope and Contents (Interinstitutional Regional Planning).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 1
Seminar, 1972 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 folders Scope and Contents (Political Resolution of Educational Problems).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 2-4
Seminar, 1973 Physical Description: 2 folders Scope and Contents (Institutional Preservation and Student Financial Support).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 5-6
Seminar, 1974 Scope and Contents (Enrollment Strategies and Projections).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 7
Seminar, 1975 Physical Description: 2 folders Scope and Contents (Basic Assumptions for College and University Management).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 8-9
Seminar, 1976 Scope and Contents (A Pentalogue on the Future of Higher Education in N.Y. State.	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 10
Seminar, 1977	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer	Folder 11

Scope and Contents (Resources for Higher Education).	Retreats/ President's Planni)	
Seminar, 1978 Physical Description: 2 folders Scope and Contents (The Federal Presence).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 12-13
Seminar, 1979 Scope and Contents (The State's Stake in Higher Education).	Box 1 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 14
Rensselaervilles Past, 1971-1988 Scope and Contents (list of discussed topics and speakers).	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 1
Retreat, 1980 Scope and Contents (New Missions, Degree Patterns, New Student Groups, The Business Perspective, Faculty Training).	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 2
Retreat, 1981 Scope and Contents (Perspectives on Higher Education in New York in the 1980s).	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 3
Retreat, 1982 Scope and Contents (Liberal Education in the 1980s, Higher Education for High Technology).	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 4
Retreat, 1983 Scope and Contents (Consider Ways to Link Public and Independent Institutions in Common Endeavor).	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 5
Retreat, 1984	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville Summer	Folder 6

Scope and Contents (Shaping the Undergraduate Curriculum, Strengthening Presidential Leadership, ACUSNY's Future).	Retreats/ President's Planni)	
Retreat, 1985 Scope and Contents	Box 2 (2- Rensselaerville	Folder 7
(Presidential Task Force on Financial Policy Development toward a Definition of Quality Programs in Undergraduate Education, Centers on Advanced Technology).	Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	
Retreat, 1986	Box 2 (2-	Folder 8
Scope and Contents	Rensselaerville Summer	
(Philosophical, Ideological, Practical and Political Aspects of Intersector Relationships).	Retreats/ President's Planni)	
Retreat, 1987	Box 3 (2- Rensselaerville	Folder 1
Scope and Contents	Summer	
(Setting the Agenda for Higher Education, the Politics of Higher Education, the Down Side of Competition for Students, Issues Confronting Community College Presidents to Identify themes for ACUSNY Presidents'meeting throughout the year).	Retreats/ President's Planni)	
Retreat, 1988	Box 3 (2-	Folder 2
Scope and Contents	Rensselaerville Summer	
(The Statewide Plan for Postsecondary Education, 1988, Higher Education and School Reform, Blacks & Latinos in Higher Education, Financing Higher Education in N.Y. State, Setting Priorities for N.Y. State Higher Education and Programs for ACUSNY).	Retreats/ President's Planni)	
President's Retreat Responses, 1988	Box 3 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 3
Retreat, 1989	Box 3 (2- Rensselaerville Summer Retreats/ President's Planni)	Folder 4
President's Retreat Survey and Correspondence, 1989	Box 3 (2- Rensselaerville Summer	Folder 5

	Retreats/ President's Planni)
President's Meeting, 02/05/1991	Box 3 (2- Folder 6 Rensselaerville
	Summer
	Retreats/
	President's
	Planni)

^ Return to Table of Contents

Annual Meetings, 1938-1991

Physical Description: 6 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains minutes, background information sent to members, correspondence, in particular to college and university presidents, membership lists, reports both by the Association's committees and by the University of ACUSNY the State of New York, and the State Education Department, and information concerning special meetings. Prominent topics include the State's need for a state university, 1947-1949; universal military training and manpower utilization, 1947-1949; planning for increased enrollment in 1954-1955 and the 1960s; state aid to private institutions, 1956-1960s; the Board of Regents Master Plan for Education, 1963; Constitutional Convention, 1967; Einstein-Schweitzer chairs, 1970s; improvement of the quality of student administrative services, 1981; perspectives of liberal education, 1984; women in higher education, 1987; reaching common interest in the public interest, 1989.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically by accession.

Title/Description	Instances	
Meetings, 1938-1948	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 1
Meetings, 1945-1946	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 2
Meeting, 1947	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 3
Meeting, 1948	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 4
Meeting, 1949	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 5

Meeting, 1949

Scope and Contents	Box 1 (3- Annual	Folder 6
Special meeting concerning proposed amendments to the State University Act.	Meetings)	
Meeting, 1950	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 7
Meeting, 1950	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 8
Meeting, 1950	Box 1 (3- Annual	Folder 9
Scope and Contents	Meetings)	
Special meeting concerning Master Plan for the State University.		
Meeting, 1951	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 10
Meeting, 1952	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 11
Meeting, 1953	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1954	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 13
Meeting, 1955	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 14
Meeting, 1956	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 15
Meeting, 1957	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 16
Meeting, 1958	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 17
Meeting, 1959	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 18
Martine 1000		

Meeting, 1960

	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 19
Meeting, 1961 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 20-21
Meeting, 1962	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 22
Meeting, 1963	Box 1 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 23
Meeting, 1964	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 1
Meeting, 1965	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 2
Meeting, 1965 Scope and Contents	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 3
Special Meeting concerning two year/four year articulation.		
Meeting, 1966 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 4-5
Meeting, 1967	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 6
Meeting, 1968	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 7
Meeting, 1969	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 8
Meeting, 1970-1971	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 9
Meeting, 1972-1973	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 10
Meeting, 1973	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 11
Meeting 1074		

	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1975-1976	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 13
Meeting, 1977-1978	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 14
Meeting, 1979	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 15
Meeting, 1980	Box 2 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 16
Meeting, 1980	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 1
Meeting, 1981	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 2
Meeting, 1982	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 3
Meeting, 1983	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 4
Meeting, 1984	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 5
Meeting, 1985	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 6
Meeting, 1986	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 7
Meeting, 1987	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 8
Meeting, 1988	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 9
Meeting, 1989	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 10

	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 11
Annual Meeting Planning, 1989	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1990	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 13
Meeting, Honorees, 1990	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 14
Meeting, Liberty Scholarships, 1990	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 15
Meeting, 1991 November 12	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 16
Legislation, 1949-19661968-1992 Scope and Contents	Box 3 (3- Annual Meetings)	Folder 17
(Important legislative issues of temporary concern are noted in the folder list.).		

^ Return to Table of Contents

Legislation, 1946-1992

Physical Description: 7.33 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains correspondence to members, state politicians, the Governor's Office, and ACUSNY's lawyers; Association newsletters and legislation updates; copies of legislative documents; reports from the Board of Regents and the State Department of Education; statements by ACUSNY before the Joint Legislative Committee on Education. The series provides complete and detailed information about ACUSNY's concerns and activities. Records throughout the series document the Association's involvement with legislation concerning financial aid to students and institutions, taxation exemption, and state labor legislation. Other issues that are particularly well documented include state aid to private institutions, 1955-1956; the establishment of SUNY at Stony Brook, mid-1950s; establishment of a state corporation to provide financial aid to students, 1957; Amendment # 6, concerning the state's guarantee of bonds 1961; expansion of SUNY, 1964; CUNY financial crisis, 1966; campus unrest, 1969-1970; improvement of the State's Tuition Assistance Program, 1982; the Right-To-Know Law, 1986; crime on campus, 1989; the effect of the budget crists on the Einstein/Schweitzer Chairs, 1992.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description	Instances

Legislation, 1949-1950	Box 1 (4-	Folder 1
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Education Practices Act (admissions policies).		
Legislation, 1951	Box 1 (4-	Folder 2
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Taxation exemption.		
Legislation, 1952	Box 1 (4-	Folder 3
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Educational television.		
Legislation, 1953	Box 1 (4-	Folder 4
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Subversion in educational institutions.		
Legislation, 1954	Box 1 (4- Legislation)	Folder 5
Legislation, 1955	Box 1 (4-	Folder 6
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
State Charities Registration legislation; State Dormitory Authority loans to private colleges and universities.		
Legislation, 1956	Box 1 (4-	Folder 7
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Establishment of a state college on Long Island (illustrates conflicts between state/private institutions).		
Legislation, 1957	Box 1 (4-	Folder 8
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Higher Education Assistance Corporation.		
Legislation, 1958	Box 1 (4-	Folder 9
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Fellowships for graduate students planning to teach at college level.		
Legislation, 1959	Box 1 (4- Legislation)	Folder 10

Scope and Contents

Nuclear Research Center at the University of Buffalo.

Legislation, 1960	Box 1 (4-	Folder 11-12
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Unemployment insurance tax.		
Legislation, 1961	Box 1 (4-	Folder 13-16
Physical Description: 4 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Reference and research library resources; educational institutions compliance with state employment regulations; state aid to students at private institutions; Proposition # 6.		
Legislation, 1962	Box 2 (4-	Folder 1-2
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Unemployment benefits.		
Legislation, 1963	Box 2 (4-	Folder 3-4
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Legislation, 1964	Box 2 (4-	Folder 5-6
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Expansion of SUNY.		
Legislation, 1965	Box 2 (4-	Folder 7-8
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Use of Regents scholarships outside New York state; Education Practices Act (admissions practices; busing); Empire State university Expansion Program.		
Legislation, 1966	Box 2 (4-	Folder 9-11
Physical Description: 3 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Unemployment insurance.		

Physical Description: 3 folders	Box 2 (4-	Folder 12-14
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Bundy aid (state aid to private institutions).		
Legislation, 1969	Box 2 (4-	Folder 15-17
Physical Description: 3 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Henderson Riot law; role of college and university administrators in quelling student disruptions.		
Legislation, 1969	Box 2 (4-	Folder 18-19
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Legislation, 1970	Box 3 (4-	Folder 1
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Extension of State Dormitory Authority powers; Higher Education Opportunity Program;.		
Legislation, 1971	Box 3 (4-	Folder 2-3
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Bundy aid; legislative control over faculty schedules.		
Legislation, 1972	Box 3 (4-	Folder 4
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Einstein/Schweitzer chairs.		
Legislation, 1973	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 5
Legislation, 1974	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 6
Legislation, 1975	Box 3 (4-	Folder 7-8
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Community college financing.		
Legislation, 1976 Physical Description: 2 folders	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 9-10

Scope and Contents

Tuition Assistance Program (TAP): federal legislation.

Legislation, 1977	Box 3 (4-	Folder 11-12
Physical Description: 2 folders	Legislation)	
Scope and Contents		
Graduate fellowships.		
Legislation, 1978	Box 3 (4-	Folder 13
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
TAP.		
Legislation, 1979	Box 3 (4-	Folder 14
Scope and Contents	Legislation)	
Hazing.		
Department of Health Immunization Requirement, 1989-92.		
Legislation, 1980	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 15
Legislation, 1981	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 16
Legislation, 1982	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 17
Legislation, 1983	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 18
Legislation, 1984	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 19
Legislation, 1986	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 20
Legislation, 1989	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 21
Legislation, 1990	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 22
Legislation, 1991	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 23
Legislation, 1992	Box 3 (4- Legislation)	Folder 24

Box 3 (4- Folder 25 Legislation)

^ Return to Table of Contents

Correspondence and Subject Files, 1938-1992

Physical Description: 13.32 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains general correspondence, 1938-1948, correspondence with foundations and out-of-state associations, and reports of ACUSNY committees, meeting minutes, correspondence and reports of the Commission of Independent Colleges and Universities, 1976, 1982-1984, membership lists, 1948-1962, 1965-1979; incorporation petition, 1972. Also contains information concerning the State Scholarship Program, 1950; two year degree colleges; the central campus issue, 1957; graduate education, 1958; CUNY, 1976; Long Range Planning conference, 1979; the State Education Department, 1979-1980, 1983-1984, 1988; state funding for higher education, 1991; performance standards for postsecundary and adult vocational education programs, 1992.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances
Adams, John Crawford, 1949-1950	Box 1 (5- Folder 1 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Admissions Crisis, 1958	Box 1 (5- Folder 2 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Admissions PoliciesReport, [1947?]	Box 1 (5- Folder 3 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Blaney, Joseph, 1986-1987	Box 1 (5- Folder 4 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Board of Regents, 1957-1959	Box 1 (5- Folder 5 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Case, Everett, 1949-1950 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 1 (5- Folder 6-7 Correspondence and Subject Files)
Central Campus IssueClippings, 1957	Box 1 (5- Folder 8 Correspondence

	and Subject Files)	
Clarkson CollegeTax Case, 1949-1950	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities, 1976	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities, 1982	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11
Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities, 1983 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12-13
Commission for Independent Colleges and Universities, 1984	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
Commission on Non-Tax Supported Colleges and Universities, Undated	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 15
Admissions Questionnaires, 1958	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16
Budget, 1957-1958	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 17
Correspondence, 1958	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 18
Correspondence, 1959	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 19
Regional Meeting, 1957	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 20
Committee on Community Education, 1946-1947	Box 1 (5- Correspondence	Folder 21

	and Subject Files)	
Committee on Community Education, 1947-1949 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 folders	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 22-24
Committee on Membership, 1950	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 25
Committee on Need for a State University, 1946-1948	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 26
Committee on School Curricula, 1949-1950	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 27
Committee on Teacher Education, 1945-1946	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 28
Committee on Teacher EducationCorrespondence, 1941-1943	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 29
Committee on Teacher EducationReports, 1941-1942 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 30-31
Committee to Study Secondary School Records, [1947?]	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 32
Community Colleges, Correspondence, 19641983-1986	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 33
Computer Seminar for Presidents, 1986	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 34
Concordia College: Tax Case, 1950	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 35
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1938-1940	Box 1 (5- Correspondence	Folder 36

	and Subject Files)	
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1941 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 37-38
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1942	Box 1 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 39
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1943	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1944	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1945	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 3
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1946	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
CorrespondenceGeneral, 1947-1948	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
Council on Higher Education, 1958	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 6
CUNY, 1976	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 7
Education Practices Act, 1948 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8-9
Education Practices Act, 1949	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Education Practices Bill, 1947	Box 2 (5- Correspondence	Folder 11

	and Subject Files)	
Engineering & Scientific Students: Deferments, 1945	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
Engineering Enrollments: Press Release, Undated	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
Fennell, Colleen, 1985-1986	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
Future of Higher and Professional Education in New York State, Reports I-XXIV, University of the State of NY, State Education Department, Office of the, 1954-1955	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 15
Governor's Conference, 1946	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16
Graduate Education: Study, 1958	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 17
History, Undated	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 18
Incorporation: Study, 1958	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 19
Ingalls, Les: Correspondence, 1957	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 20
Loans/Scholarships: Questionnaire, 1959	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 21
Long Range Planning Conference, 1949	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 22
Membership Lists, 1948-1962	Box 2 (5- Correspondence	Folder 23

	and Subject Files)	
Membership Lists, 1965-1979	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 24
Newspaper clippings, 1957-1958 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 25-26
Reference: Miscellaneous, Undated	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 27
Speeches, 1957-1959	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 28
State Education Department, 1979-1980	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 29
State Education Department, 1983-1984	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 30
State Education Department, 1988	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 31
State School Program, 1950	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 32
Two Year Degree Program, Undated	Box 2 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 33
ACE/NIP, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
ACUSNY: Mutual Assistance Program Survey, 1985	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
ACUSNY Review, 1991-1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 3

	and Subject Files)	
ACUSNY Transition, 1984-1987	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
Academic Contacts, 1987-1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
AIDS, 1988-1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 6
Albany Forum on Postsecondary Education Financing, 1989-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 7
Annual Meeting-Honorees-Locations-Attendance-Miscellaneous Information, Undated	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
Archives, 1988-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
Assessment, 1988-1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Board of Trustees, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11
Business Council, Meeting with, 1989-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
Carnegie/AAHE Presidents' Forum on Teaching as Profession, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
Chronicle, 19891992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
College Boards, 1988-19891991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 15

	and Subject Files)	
College Costs, 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16
College Savings Plans, 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 17
College Savings Plans, Out of New York State, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 18
Community College Transfers, 1989-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 19
Community Colleges - Proposal, 1990-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 20
Corporate Academic Workshop, 1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 21
Correspondence with ACUSNY Board of Trustees, 1989-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 22
Correspondence, general, 1988-1992 <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 folders	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 23-24
Correspondence with Ira Bloom, 1991-1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 25
Correspondence with Jay Hershenson, 1991-1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 26
Correspondence, Marburger (his out), 1988-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 27
Correspondence with Marburger, 1989-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 28

	and Subject Files)	
Correspondence with ACUSNY President Jack Marburger, III, 1988-1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 29
Correspondence - Miscellaneous Membership, 1989-1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 30
Correspondence with President Roche, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 31
Correspondence with Steering Committee, 1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 32
Department of Labor, 1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 33
Division of Women, 1990-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 34
E1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 35
Economy and Higher Education, 1988-1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 36
Executive Committee Trustees, 1974/1975-1985/1986	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 37
Faculty/Graduate Education, 1987-1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 38
Governors Executive Forum Critical Technologies for the 21st Century, 1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 39
Guidebook to Colleges, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 40

	and Subject Files)	
Higher Education Act Reauthorization, (1991), 1989-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 41
Higher Education Forum, 1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 42
Higher Education (Fiscal Flywheel for Private Colleges), 1984	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 43
I198619891991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 44
K1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 45
Lane Press, Inc., 1985	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 46
Legislation: Campus Crime, 1988-1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 47
Mail Ballot of Membership, 1990 December 13	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 48
Management Issues (Small NYC Colleges), 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 49
Martens, Freda, 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 50
Martin Luther King Jr. Institute for Non Violence, 1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 51
New York African American Institute, 1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 52

	and Subject Files)	
NYS Higher Education Services Corp, 19881990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 53
NYS Science and Technology Foundation, 1990-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 54
Nelson A. Rockefeller College of Public Affairs and Policy, 1987-1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 55
Newsletter, 1992 Winter	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 56
O1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 57
Open Mind, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 58
Office of Business Permits and Regulatory Assistance, 1987	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 59
P19881992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 60
Part Time Students, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 61
Pinson, Stephanie, 1990-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 62
Press Releases, 1988-1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 63
Steering Committee Meetings, 1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 64

	and Subject Files)	
Purchase Orders, 1991-1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 65
Statement of Program Priorities, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 66
R198419861989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 67
Sexual Assault, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 68
Science, 1987-1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 69
State Board of Elections, 1990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 70
Student Financial Aid Committee, 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 71
Student Loan Defaults, 19881990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 72
T1987-19881991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 73
Tenement Museum, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 74
U1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 75
Vocational Education Performance Studies, 1992	Box 3 (5- Correspondence	Folder 76

	and Subject Files)	
VSP, 1991	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 77
W (Miscellaneous), 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 78
Western New York Consortium, 19881990	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 79
Workforce Planning (NYS), 1989	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 80
Xerox Corporation, 1988	Box 3 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 81
ACUSNY Brochure, 1986	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
ACUSNY By-Laws Committee, 19561985-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
ACUSNY History, 1985	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 3
ACUSNY Plan of Organization, 1985-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
Bollam, Sheedy and Torani Co, 1988-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
Candidates, 1987	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 6
College Savings Project, 1983	Box 4 (5- Correspondence	Folder 7

	and Subject Files)	
College Board Meeting, 1986 May 7	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
Correspondence, 1986	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
Correspondence, 1987	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Correspondence, General, 1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11
Dues Assessment Committee, 1985-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
Financial Policy Development, Presidential Task Force on financial policy development, 1984-1985	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
Flier: Higher Education in New York State, 1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
Hewlett Packard Laser Jet Printer, 1985-1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 15
Interim Director Norman Kurland, 1986-1987	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16
Insurance, 1986-1987	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 17
Mutual Assistance Consult, 1985-1986	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 18
Pool of Students Committee, 1985	Box 4 (5- Correspondence	Folder 19

	and Subject Files)	
Science and Technology, 1986	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 20
State University of New York, Clifton R. Wharton, Jr., Chancellor, 1984-1985	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 21
Year 2000 Colloquium, 1985-1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 22
College Correspondence, Undated		
Title/Description	Instances	
Colleges with First Letter "A", 1982-1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 23
Colleges with First Letter "B", 1986-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 24
Colleges with First Letter "C", 1980-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 25
Colleges with First Letter "D", 1980-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 26
Colleges with First Letter "E", 1980-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 27
Colleges with First Letter "F", 1984-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 28
Colleges with First Letter "G", 1988-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 29
Colleges with First Letter "H", 1984-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence	Folder 30

	and Subject Files)	
Colleges with First Letter "I", 1984-1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 31
Colleges with First Letter "J", 1982-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 32
Colleges with First Letter "K", 1988	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 33
Colleges with First Letter "L", 1980-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 34
Colleges with First Letter "M", 1980-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 35
Colleges with First Letter "N", 1981-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 36
Colleges with First Letter "O", 1985-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 37
Colleges with First Letter "P", 1984-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 38
Colleges with First Letter "Q", 1988-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 39
Colleges with First Letter "R", 1982-1989	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 40
Colleges that Begin with "S", 1984-1990	Box 4 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 41
Colleges that Begin with "T", 1985-1991	Box 4 (5- Correspondence	Folder 42

	and Subject	
	Files)	
Colleges that Begin with "U", 1984-1991	Box 4 (5-	Folder 43
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
Colleges that Begin with "V, W, X, Y, Z", 1980-1991	Box 4 (5-	Folder 44
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
State Colleges that Begin with "N", 1985-1989	Box 4 (5-	Folder 45
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
State Colleges that Begin with "S", 1984-1991	Box 4 (5-	Folder 46
- -	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
Correspondence with all sectors, Undated		
Title/Description	Instances	
Association of Proprietary Colleges, 1987-1991	Box 5 (5-	Folder 1
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
CICU President Mark Lawton, 1987-1991	Box 5 (5-	Folder 2
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
CICU Annual Meeting, 1988-1991	Box 5 (5-	Folder 3
-	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
Correspondence with All Sectors, 1988-1990	Box 5 (5-	Folder 4
	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
CUNY: Chancellor Dr. W. Ann Reynolds, 1990-1991	Box 5 (5-	Folder 5
•	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
CUNY: Vice Chancellor Jay Hershenson, 1990-1991	Box 5 (5-	Folder 6
•	Correspondence	
	and Subject	
	Files)	
CUNY: Chancellor J. Murphy, 1984-1989	Box 5 (5-	Folder 7
1 77	Correspondence	
	Correspondence	

	and Subject Files)	
CUNY, 1987-1988	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
Master Plan Independent Sector, 1988	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
SUNY: Chancellor D.B. Johnstone, 1988-1991	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
SUNY: Act. Chanc. J. Komisar, 1987-1988	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11
SUNY: Miscellaneous Correspondence, 1988-1990	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
State of New York files, Undated		
state of fiew fork files, officiated		
itle/Description	Instances	
·	Instances Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
itle/Description	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject	Folder 13 Folder 14
itle/Description Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 March Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 October	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject	
itle/Description Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 March Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 October 31	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject	Folder 14
Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 March Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1989 October 31 Commissioners Postsecondary Advisory Council, 1990	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files) Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14 Folder 15

	and Subject Files)	
New Compact for Learning, 1991	Box 5 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 19
Contracts, Leases and Policies, 1983-1989	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
Federal Legislation and Education in N.Y. State First Draft 1992 Regents brochure, Undated	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
Governor's Office of Employee Relations, 1984-1987	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 3
INFO (NYS Association of 2 Year Colleges, Inc), 1988	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
Nursing, 1988	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
Regents Brochure, 1991	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 6
Regents Statewide Plan, 1990	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 7
Report of the Temporary State Commission on Future of Postsecundary Education in New York State, 1977	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
SED, 1984-1991	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
SED: Donald J. Nolan, 1985-1992	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Science Conference Planning, 1989 November	Box 6 (5- Correspondence	Folder 11

	and Subject Files)	
Science Conference (ACUSNY): Planning & Notes, 05/30/1989	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
Science Conference (ACUSNY): Rockefeller Institute, 1989 May 30	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
Science Conference (Governor's conference), 1989 December 5	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
State Budget, 1990-1991	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 15
Stateside - ACE (American Council on Education) publication vol. 1, number 1, 1991	Box 6 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16

le/Description	Instances	
AT&T Foundation, 1985-1986	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
Alfred P. Sloan Foundation, 1985-1987	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
Carnegie Corporation, 1984-1989	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 3
Exxon Foundation, 1984-1988	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
Ford Foundation, 1985-1991	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
Foundations, 1988	Box 7 (5- Correspondence	Folder 6

	and Subject Files)	
Mellon, Andrew W. Foundation, 1984-1989	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 7
Morgan Guaranty-Trust Company of New York, 1984-1985	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
New York Times Foundation, Inc., 1988	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
The Pew Charitable Trust, 1989	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
The Rockefeller Foundation, 1984-1986	Box 7 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11

Title/Description	Instances	
AAHE (American Association of Higher Education), 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 1
AAUP, 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 2
ACE-Correspondence, 1986-1992	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 3
ACE State Multisector Association, 1990-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 4
American Management Association (T. Horten), 1985	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 5
American Association of State Colleges & Universities, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence	Folder 6

	and Subject Files)	
Association of Colleges of the Mid-Hudson Area, 1987-1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 7
Association of President of Public Community Colleges, 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 8
Association of Texas Colleges & Universities, 1987-1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 9
Business Council, 1988-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 10
Committee on Institutional Cooperation, 1988-1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 11
Council for Institutional Leadership, 1989-1992	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 12
Hudson-Mohawk Association of Colleges & Universities, 1988-1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 13
List of Statewide Associations, 1990-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 14
Long Island Regional Advisory Council on Higher Education, LIRACHE, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 15
Maine Higher Education Council, 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 16
Middle Atlantic States Association, 1990-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 17
National Association of Corporate & Professional Recruiters, 1990	Box 8 (5- Correspondence	Folder 18

	and Subject Files)	
National Association of Independent Colleges, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 19
National Center for Academic Achievement and Transfer, 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 20
National Center for Postsecondary Governance & Finance, 1986-1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 21
National Center on Education & the Economy, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 22
National Society for Internship and Experimental Education, 1990	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 23
National Student Exchange, 1986-1987	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 24
New Jersey Association of Colleges & Universities, 1982	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 25
NYS Association of Two Year Colleges, 1990-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 26
New York State Financial Aid Administrator's Association, 1990	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 27
New York State School Boards Association, 1985-1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 28
Ohio College Association, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 29
PA Association of Colleges & Universities, 1988-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence	Folder 30

	and Subject Files)	
Partnership of Service Learning, 1989	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 31
Rochester Area Colleges, 1988	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 32
State Associations of Colleges with Public & Private Members, 1986-1990	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 33
Vermont Higher Education Council, 1990-1991	Box 8 (5- Correspondence and Subject Files)	Folder 34

Membership Files, 19431949-1991

Physical Description: 1.33 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains correspondence with individual institutions, (especially concerning the acceptance of members into the Association), membership lists, and the membership report, 1991.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Academy of Aeronautics, 1966	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 1
Adirondack Community College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 2
Albany Business College, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 3
Adelphi University, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 4

Bank Street College of Education, 1956-1961

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 5
Bard College, 1959-1970	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 6
Barnard College, 1953-1977	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 7
Berkley Schools, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 8
Boricua College, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 9
Borough of Manhattan Community College, 1964-1977	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 10
Bronx Community College, 1958-1976	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 11
Cayuga Community College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 12
Clarkson University, 1959-1970	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 13
Colgate University, 1950	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 14
College of Insurance, 1967	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 15
College of Mt. St. Vincent, 1958	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 16
College of New Rochelle, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 17
College of St. Rose, 1978	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 18
Cooper Union, 1953-1968	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 19

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 20
Culinary Institute of America, 1974-1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 21
D'Youville College, 1973	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 22
Dominican College of Blauvelt, 1962-1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 23
Dowling College, 1970-1989	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 24
Dutchess Community College, 1960-1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 25
Elizabeth Seton College, 1961-1989	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 26
Five Towns College, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 27
Fordham University, 1954-1956	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 28
Geneseo Community College, 1967	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 29
Hardwick College, 1949	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 30
Harriman College, 1964-1984	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 31
Hebrew Union College, 1955-1978	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 32
Hobart and William Smith Colleges, 1951	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 33
Hofstra University, 1976	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 34

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 35
Hudson Valley Community College, 1955-1970	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 36
Hunter College, 1979-1980	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 37
Interboro Institute, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 38
Ithaca College, 1951-1958	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 39
Jamestown Business College, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 40
Jefferson Community College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 41
Juilliard School, 1972	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 42
Kingsborough Community College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 43
Laboratory Institute of Merchandising, 1977-1978	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 44
Ladycliff College, 1972	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 45
Le Moyne College, 1949-1950	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 46
Manhattan School of Music, 1955	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 47
Manhattan College of the Sacred Heart, 1953-1975	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 48
Mannes College of Music, 1963-1966	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 49

Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 50
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 51
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 52
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 53
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 54
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 55
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 56
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 57
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 58
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 59
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 60
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 61
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 62
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 63
Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 64
	Membership Files) Box 1 (6- Membership Files)

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 65
New York Institute of Finance, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 66
Niagara County Community College, 1963-1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 67
Niagara University, 1963	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 68
Olean Business Institute, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 69
Onondaga Community College, 1964-1971	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 70
Paul Smith's College, 1956-1959	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 71
Polytechnic Institute, 1974-1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 72
Pratt Institute, 1952-1977	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 73
Queen's College, 1950	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 74
Queensborough Community College, 1960-1974	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 75
Robert Wesleyan College, 1965-1975	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 76
Rochester Institute of Technology, 1955-1967	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 77
Rockefeller Institute, 1955	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 78
Rockland Community College, 1961-1975	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 79

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 80
Russell Sage College, 1959-1969	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 81
Sancta Maria College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 82
School of Visual Arts, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 83
St. John Fisher College, 1955	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 84
St. John's University, 1961	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 85
St. Thomas Aquinas, 1960	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 86
Stenotype Institute, 1985-1986	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 87
SUC Brockport, 1943	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 88
SUC Cortland, 1943	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 89
SUC Fredonia, 1943	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 90
SUC Plattsburgh, 1943	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 91
SUC Potsdam, 1943	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 92
Suffolk County Community College, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 93
Teachers College: Columbia University, 1964	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 94

	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 95
Union Theological Seminary, 1971-1974	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 96
Utica College of Syracuse University, 1965-1972	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 97
Utica School of Commerce, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 98
Villa Maria College of Buffalo, 1964-1971	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 99
Wells College, 1969-1975	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 100
Westchester Business Institute, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 101
Wood School, 1979	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 102
Yeshiva University, 1965	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 103
York College, 1967	Box 1 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 104
Membership List, 1980-1991	Box 2 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 1
Publications, 1980-19841988-1992	Box 2 (6- Membership Files)	Folder 2

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Publications, 19411980-19841988-1992

Physical Description: 0.17 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains "The Education of a Teacher," "Introduction to ACUSNY", Newsletters 1980-1984, "News from ACUSNY" 1988-1992, "Communiversity" 1991.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description	Instances	
"The Education of a Teacher" (pamphlet), [1941]	Box 1 (7- Publications)	Folder 1
"Introduction to ACUSNY" (pamphlet), ca. 1989	Box 1 (7- Publications)	Folder 2
"Newsletter", 1980-1984	Box 1 (7- Publications)	Folder 3
"News from ACUSNY", 1988-1992	Box 1 (7- Publications)	Folder 4
"Communiversity", 1991	Box 1 (7- Publications)	Folder 5

Scope and Contents

Joint publication of ACUSNY and the Governor's Office for Voluntary Services.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Minute Books, 1948-1991

Physical Description: 0.4 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

The series consists of eighteen volumes of minute books, covering the years 1948-1991. Included are minutes of special meetings, such as annual meetings and ACUSNY Executive Committee meetings, lists of participants, legislation reports, financial reports, general correspondence, in particular from the executive vice president, newsletters, campus guides of different universities, reports on special project, especially the Minority Faculty Project (vol. XVII) and reports on programs, such as "Problems and Prospects of Higher Education in the Next Two Decades" (vol. XII). Volume eighteen contains an index which covers books I-XVIII.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Minute Book I, 1948 September-1955 May	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 1

Minute Book II, 1955 September-1960 December

	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 2
Minute Book III, 1961 January-1964 May	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 3
Minute Book IV, 1964 June-1966 August	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 4
Minute Book V, 1966 September-1968 July	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 5
Minute Book VI, 1968 August-1970 July	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 6
Minute Book VII, 1970 July-1972 June	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 7
Minute Book VIII, 1972 July-1973 December	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 8
Minute Book IX, 1974 January-1975 June	Box 1 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 9
Minute Book X, 1975 June-1977 June	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 1
Minute Book XI, 1977 July-1979 October	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 2
Minute Book XII, 1979 November-1981 June	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 3
Minute Book XIII, 1981 August 20-1983 April 11	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 4
Minute Book XIV, 1983 May-1985 October 18	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 5
Minute Book XV, 1986 January 31-1988 November 5	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 6
Minute Book XVI, 1988 November 5-1989 November 4	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 7

	Box 2 (8- Minute Books)	Folder 8	
Minute Book XVIII, 1991 June 28-1991 June 30	Box 2 (8-	Folder 9	
C 1 C	Minute		
Scope and Contents	Books)		
(Includes index to book I-XVIII).			

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes, 1985-1992

Physical Description: 1.33 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains meeting minutes, membership lists of the Board of Trustees, bylaws of ACUSNY, financial reports, and background information on economical impacts of SUNY Community Colleges and CUNY. The series also contains correspondence with the ACUSNY Executive Director, members of CUNY and the ACUSNY Steering Committee, as well as university and college presidents. Prominent topics include the Visiting Student Program, 11/2/1989; a report on the Minority Faculty Project, designation of Presidents Committee, discussion of funding, 12/13/1990; the ACUSNY retirement plan, 12/13/1990; the discussion of Higher Education and the Economy of the State, 1992; Adoption of a resolution regarding the Einstein/Schweitzer Chairs, 1992; and the discussion of federal issues affecting higher education, 1992.

Arrangement

Arranged chronologically.

Title/Description	Instances
Meeting, 1985 February 26	Box 1 (9- Folder 1
	Board of
	Trustees
	Meeting
	Minutes)
Meeting, 1986 February 26	Box 1 (9- Folder 2
	Board of
	Trustees
	Meeting
	Minutes)
Meeting, 1987 March 20	Box 1 (9- Folder 3
	Board of
	Trustees
	Meeting
	Minutes)
Meeting, 1988 March 2	Box 1 (9- Folder 4
-	Board of
	Trustees

	Meeting Minutes)	
Meeting, 1988 November 3	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 5
Meeting, 1989 March 2	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 6
Meeting, 1989 June 27-1989 June 28	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 7
Meeting, 1989 November 2	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 8
Meeting, 1990 March 9	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 9
Meeting, 1990 June 11	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 10
Mail Ballot, 1990 December 13	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 11
Meeting, 1991 February 5	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 12
Meeting, 1991 June 28	Box 1 (9- Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes)	Folder 13
Meeting, 1991 November 12	Box 1 (9- Board of	Folder 14

	Trustees Meeting Minutes)		
Meeting, 1992 March 5	Box 1 (9-	Folder 15	
	Board of		
	Trustees		
	Meeting		
	Minutes)		

Minority Faculty Project, 1988-1990

Physical Description: 4 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

The series illustrates the mission and goals of the Minority Faculty Project, the efforts done to promote minority students, and provides detailed information on its different activities. It also contains correspondence with the ACUSNY Executive Director, presidents of the Minority Faculty Project and presidents of funds and councils for financial aid. The series also documents meetings and minority programs of individual universities of New York State and of other states of the U.S. It covers the time period between 1988 and 1990.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Activities Outline, Overview and Notes, 1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 1
Activity 1- Early Identification and Name Exchange, 1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 2
Activity 3- Graduate School Recruitment Forms, 1989-1991	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 3
Activity 4- Clearing House on Summer Research Apprenticeships, 1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 4
Activity 5- Annual Conference Graduate Students, 1989-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 5
CUNY (City University of New York), 1988-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority	Folder 6

	Faculty Project)	
Carnegie Corporation- Proposal and Correspondence, 1989-1991	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 7
Central New York Forum Minority Faculty Project, 1988-1991	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 8
Columbia University, 1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 9
Cornell University, 1986-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 10
Correspondence, 1990 June-1992 March	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 11
Correspondence, 1990 January-1990 June	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 12
Correspondence, 1989 April-1989 December	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 13
Correspondence, 1988 September-1989 April	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 14
Data, Undated	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 15
Federal Government, 1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 16
FIPSE (Fund for the improvement of postsecondary education), 1990-1991	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 17
Minority Faculty: Funding, 1988-1991	Box 1 (10- Minority	Folder 18

	Faculty Project)	
GRE/College Board Minority Faculty Project, 1988-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 19
Minority Faculty: Project Host Institutions, 1989-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 20
Lubin House Meeting, 1988 September 27	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 21
Minority Participation, 1987-1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 22
National Name Exchange, 1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 23
New York State Forum on Graduate Education for Minorities, 1992	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 24
National Science Foundation, 1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 25
New York State Legislation, 1988-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 26
Notes- Miscellaneous, 1988-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 27
Presidents Committee, 1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 28
Prospectus, 1988-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 29
Regional Meeting, Albany, 1989 November 9	Box 1 (10- Minority	Folder 30

	Faculty Project)	
Regional Meeting, New York City, 1989 November 8	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 31
Regional Meeting, Rochester, 1989 November 10	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 32
Responses and Survey, 1988-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 33
Research Scholar Program for Minority Students, 1987	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 34
SUNY, 1988-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 35
SUNY at Stony Brook, 1988-1992	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 36
States: Florida/McKnight Foundation, 1985-1989	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 37
States: New Jersey, 1988	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 38
Minority Faculty Project Steering Committee, 1990-1992	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 39
Student Financial Aid, 1989-1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 40
Westchester Colleges Racial Diversity Project, 1990	Box 1 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 41
Activity 8 - Annual Directory of PHD Candidates and Recipients, 1989-1990	Box 2 (10- Minority	Folder 1

	Faculty Project)	
#8 - Correspondence & Miscellaneous, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 2
#8 - Institutional Representatives, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 3
Directory: Keyed no Questions, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 4
Directory Label Problems, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 5
Directory: Not Used, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 6
Directory Survey of Candidates, 1992	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 7
Minority Faculty Project, Undated <u>Physical Description</u> : 2 binders	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	
Minority Faculty Project: Directory of Minority PhD's + ABD's, 1991	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 8
Minority Faculty Project Institutional Survey Responses, 1989 <u>Physical Description</u> : 3 folders	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 9-11
Minority Faculty Project Planning Grant - President's Response, 1989	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 12
Minority Faculty Project Planning Grant - Survey Responses, 1989	Box 2 (10- Minority Faculty Project)	Folder 13
Minority Faculty Project Responses, 1988-1989	Box 2 (10- Minority	Folder 14

Faculty Project)

^ Return to Table of Contents

Service Files, 1988-1992

Physical Description: 2.66 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

The series illustrates ACUSNY's involvement in service projects between 1989 and 1992, which encourage community service activities by college students in New York State. It also documents the exchange of information about college service programs and the views of the higher education community on public policy issues related to student community service. Included are newsletters, newspaper articles, background information on various service and volunteer programs, documents on the campus compact, Dec.'88-March '90., and correspondence, especially to the governor's office for voluntary service and various student service program committees.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Governor's Office of Voluntary Service, 1989-1992	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 1
Legislative SUB Committee for Service, 1990	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 2
National Community Service Act, 1990	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 3
Service Correspondence, 1990 March 9	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 4
Service/Campus Compact, 1988 December-1989 October	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 5
Service/Campus Compact, 1989 November 2-1990 March 9	Box 1 (11- Service Files)	Folder 6
Service - Information, Request & Response, Undated	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 1
Service: Interagency Student Volunteer Service Committee, 1991	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 2
Service: Newsletter, 1990-1991	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 3
Service Project: Newsletter, 1990-1991	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 4
Service: Responsible Service Subcommittee, 1990-1991	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 5

Service: State Legislation, 1990-1991

	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 6
SUNY: Volunteerism & Community Service, 1989	Box 2 (11- Service Files)	Folder 7

Visiting Student Program, 1969-1990

Physical Description: 1.33 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

The series illustrates ACUSNY's engagement in the Visiting Student Program which allows students enrolled at a participating college to visit another institution in New York State for up to a year without formal transfer. Contains background information on the program, receipts, lists of participating institutions, responses to a survey, 1988, the original Visiting Student Program Handbook, incoming and outgoing reports, 1990, and correspondence, 1969-1990, in particular to participating institutions and the Visiting Student Program Advisory Panel. Prominent topics include the improvement of publicity of the Visiting Student Program, 1969; solidarity in the higher education community, 1980; international programming, 1989. 0.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Correspondence, 1966-1990	Box 1 (12- Folder 1 Visiting Student Program)	
Forms, Undated	Box 1 (12- Folder 2 Visiting Student Program)	
Receipts, 1989-1990	Box 1 (12- Folder 3 Visiting Student Program)	
Responses to Survey, 1988	Box 1 (12- Folder 4 Visiting Student Program)	
VSP - Handbook Originals, Undated	Box 1 (12- Folder 5 Visiting Student Program)	
VSP - Incoming and Outgoing Reports ACUSNY, 1990	Box 1 (12- Folder 6 Visiting	

	Student Program)		
Accounting Files, 19731975-1992	Box 1 (12- Visiting Student Program)	Folder 7	

Accounting Files, 19731975-1992

Physical Description: 10 cubic ft.

Scope and Contents

Contains accounting files of the fiscal years from 1984-1991, cash receipt and entry journals, bills paid, tax records, especially Federal and New York State Income Tax remittance copies, 1984, accounting files of Annual Meetings, 1990-1992, and the Minority Faculty Project, IRS-original tax exempt information, 1973, registration statements of the employee benefit plan, 1975-1990, and miscellaneous things, such as accounting files of office furniture, insurance, New York Telephone, and Albany parking.

Arrangement

Arranged alphabetically.

Title/Description	Instances	
Accounts Receivable, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 1
ACE Accounting File, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 2
Albany Parking, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 3
Annual Meeting, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 4
Bitnet Contract - SUNYA, 1989	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 5
Budget - ACUSNY, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 6
Cancelled Checks, 1990-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 7

CICU (Hospital Insurance), 1991-1992

	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 8
Check Register, 1989-1990	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 9
Central Business Equipment, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 10
Complete List of Office Furniture, 1985-1990	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 11
Dreyfus Liquid Assets, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 12
Dues Received, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 13
Federal Income Tax, 1990-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 14
Insurance Package Liability, 1989-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 15
Insurance - Workers Compensation, 1990-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 16
IRS - Original Tax Exempt Information, 1973	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 17
MFP Checking, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 18
MICO, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 19
Miscellaneous, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 20
Miscellaneous MFP, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 21
NLS Printing, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 22

Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 23
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 24
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 25
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 26
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 27
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 28
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 29-32
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 33
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 34
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 35
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 36
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 37
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 38
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 39
Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 40
	Accounting Files) Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)

	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 41
Tax, 1975-1990	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 42
Treasurer's Report, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 43
Treasurer's File, 1966-19681980-1989	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 44
United States Post Office, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 45
United Parcel Service, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 46
Urbach, Kahn & Werlin, 1991-1992	Box 1 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 47
Void Checks, 1991	Box 1 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 48
Accounting Files, 1984-1985	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 1
Accounting Files, 1985-1986	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 2
Accounting Files, 1986-1987	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 3
ACUSNY - Bills Paid, 07/01/1984-12/31/1984	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 4
ACUSNY - Bills Paid, 01/01/1985-06/30/1985	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 5
ACUSNY - W4 Forms, 1986-1987	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 6
Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York - Financial Reports, 19851987-1990	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	

Physical Description: 4 binders

Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of New York - Letter of Recommendations to Management, 1988	Box 2 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 7
Cash Receipts and Entry Journal, 07/01/1985-06/30/1986	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 8
Cash Receipts and Entry Journal, 07/01/1986-06/30/1987	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 9
Checks processed, 1984-1991	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 10
Federal NYS Income Tax Remittance Copies, 1984	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 11
Payroll & Tax Records, 1985	Box 2 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 12
Accounting Files, 1987-1989	Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 1
Accounting Files, Fiscal, 1987-1988	Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 2
Accounting Files, Fiscal, 1989-1990	Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 3
Accounts Payable, 1988-1989	Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 4
Accounts Payable, 1987-1989	Box 3 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 5
Dreyfus Liquid Assets, 1989	Box 3 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 6
Federal Income Tax, 1988	Box 3 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 7
Federal Income Tax, 1989-1990	Box 3 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 8

Insurance (Alexander & Alexander) D20537875, 1988-1989

Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 9
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 10
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 11
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 12
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 13
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 14
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 15
Box 3 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 16
Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 1
Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 2
Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 3
Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 4
Box 4 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 5
Box 4 (13-Accounting Files)	Folder 6
Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 7
	Accounting Files) Box 3 (13- Accounting Files) Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)

	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 8
Dues, 1988-1989	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 9
Dues, 1989-1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 10
Dues - Receipts, Undated	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 11
MFP Checking, 1990-1991	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 12
MFP Checking Account, 1989-1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 13
MFP Elisabeth Wadsworth Expenses, 1989-1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 14
MFP Finances, 1989-1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 15
MFP Miscellaneous, 1989-1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 16
Payroll, 1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 17
Registrations Presidents Meeting, 02/05/1990	Box 4 (13- Accounting Files)	Folder 18
The Association of Colleges and Universities of the State of NY - Financial Reports, 1974-19821988-1991 Physical Description: 4 binders	Box 5 (13-Accounting Files)	

[^] Return to Table of Contents